
Minutes for Academic History 3/2/09 
 
Attended by: 
UAS Peter, Barbara 
UAA Lora 
UAF Colleen, Brigitte 
Statewide Jane 
Kodiak Jenny  
 
1. Prioritize Task Requests for academic history.  

1. add phone to .dat file /submitted 4/28/08 
Departments that need to contact graduates and potential graduates want telephone 
numbers in addition to mailing and e-mail addresses. Adding the phone number to 
this data file will streamline the process and allow users to find graduates and 
potential graduates along with their addresses, e-mail addresses and phone 
numbers with just one report. 
 
2. Concurrent curricula update third minor/ submitted 3/1/06 
Need modifications for third minor. Might also be good time to overhaul the reports 
for all curricula items. 
 
3. MAU menu is misleading / submitted 1/18/07 
The enrollment verification MAU choices is somewhat misleading because when I 
researched this I found that no matter what MAU choice they pick, it appears to only 
submit the SSN to the Clearinghouse website. I believe it was coded this way 
originally because we (EAS) had thought since each MAU uses a separate FICE 
code that we would be also supplying the Clearinghouse website with a FICE code 
parameter. Since we are not supplying a FICE code parameter, it appears that the 
Clearinghouse re-directs the student to the appropriate MAU specific Clearinghouse 
web page based only on the SSN.  
 
Essentially what needs to be done is to remove all MAU links and just provide a 
single link to the Clearinghouse website after we confirm with the Clearinghouse this 
is the way it operates. 
 
4. SFRNSLC clearinghouse report / submitted 9/11/08 
Add Anticipated Graduation Date and Good Student Discount Eligibility Flags to 
report run for National Student Clearinghouse. These are options offered as part of 
detail record layout. Good Student Discount Eligibility Flag would be marked as "Y" if 
student has GPA of 3.0 or higher for the most recent term. Anticipated Graduation 
Date is automatically calculated by Clearinghouse by adding 3 or 5 years to admit 
term based on associates or baccalaureate degree seeking. 

 
 
2. Review the topic of calculating GPAs across MAUs for Dean’s list and other positive 
recognition.  
 

Each MAU is going to test SHR9STD in LRGP to see what the report is doing what 
may need to be addressed. This testing will take place over the next couple weeks. 
After the testing we will address what issues there are.  

 



Next meeting will be 3/16/08 at 2:30 p.m.  

 


